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However, it is the opinion of the Department that a structured agreement between
NYCDOHMH and each hospital may accomplish timely access to new mothers for Program
recruitment. A HIPAA business agreement permits a hospital to disclose patient information to a
third party when the hospital is engaging the party to perform a function on the hospital’s behalf.
A hospital, if a hospital so chooses, may employ NYCDOHMH staff to ask, on behalf of the
hospital, whether or not a new mother wishes to have a home visit by the NYCDOHMH
Program after she leaves the hospital. If the agreements between NYCDOHMH and hospitals
were accurately drafied and complied with, the Department would construe such activity to be in-
compliance with the confidentiality requirements of 10 NYCRR § 405.7(b) and HIPAA.

Finally, T also note that it is our understanding that the services to be provided by the
NYCDOHMH in this initiative do not include nursing services or any other services which
would require Article 36 licensure as a home health agency. In the event the NYSDOHMH did
obtain an Article 36 license, the scope of offered services in this context could be expanded.

1 trust this clarifies our position on this matter.

Very truly yours,
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